
 

 

Chatham Performing Arts Boosters 

Meeting Minutes 

February 13, 2018 
 

Present:  Jill Horowitz, Randy Roffina, Janet Roffina, Jennifer Clarke, Catherine Driscoll, Barbara 

Klemp, Melissa Montuori, Jessica Green, Jean DiTanna, Joanne Howden, Janine Vecciarelli, 

Ayelet Miller, Caroline Arnuk,  

 

Meeting called to order 7:00 pm 

 

Minutes  

A motion was made and approved to accept the minutes from the January 3, 2018 meeting. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Randy Roffina 

The budget includes items through the end of January 2018.  Line items were added for CMS 

Musical items, and equipment donations made by CPAB. 

 

Membership Report – Joanne Howden 

Donations are currently $11,440, which are lower than last year.   

 

Breakfast with the Musicians – Jean DiTanna 

Presale tickets are on sale now through Community Pass for the March 3rd fundraising event.  

Planning for the event is nearly complete.  While the Key Club students will be helping with the 

event, adult volunteers are still needed. 

 

Performing Arts Update – Dr. Klemp 

On February 21st at 7pm, funded by a CEF grant, Mozart Requiem will be performed by the CHS 

choirs and CHS Chatham Orchestra, and will include CHS music faculty on select instruments.  

The performance will take place at the Chatham United Methodist Church and will include a pre-

performance lecture by Mozart historian, Dr. Vincent Rufino.  CHS art classes have created art 

inspired by the music, which will be digitally displayed throughout the performance 

 

CHS Musical – Jill Horowitz 

Fiddler on the Roof will take place March 22-24, 2018.  The musical will feature a large on stage 

orchestra.  Family pre-sale ticket sales will begin March 7th and tickets will go on sale to the public 

on March 12th.  The Senior Citizen’s dinner has been moved to the CMS cafeteria as a result of the 

CHS auditorium renovation.  

 

Broadway Under the Stars – Jessica Green and Jen Clarke 

Broadway Under the Stars, on February 2nd, was well attended with 173 total tickets sold, 

compared to 144 tickets last year.  There were 64 student tickets sold this year at $10 each, with 

the remaining adult tickets at $20 each.    Coordinators were pleased with the student turnout as a 

result of a lower ticket price.  Revenue this year from the event was $2,670, which was $780 less 

than last year, as ticket prices were reduced to increase interest in the event.  



 

 

Open Positions – Jill Horowitz 

CPAB continues to need an Assistant Treasurer.  Current officers will continue to volunteer for 

the 2018-2019 school year.  

 

Next Meeting Date 

Wednesday, March 7, 2018 at 7pm 

 

Meeting adjourned – 8:00 pm 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted, 

Catherine Driscoll  

 


